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During week 1 we were fortunate enough to have a visit from Olympian 
rower Rebecca Scown. She inspired our Year 7/8s with her story, of how 
she rose from going to a small country school to ending up representing 
NZ in two Olympic Games. She also spoke to our budding athletes -    
sharing the Olympic Values of Respect, Excellence and Friendship  
 



From Across the Principal’s Desk 
 
                                            
 

                                            Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 
                                         Te na  koutou katoa, 
 
 
Welcome back to Term 2.   
 
Assemblies 
You will all be aware that we do not have the use 
of the Hall for assemblies at the moment.  That has 
meant that over the past 18 months it has been 
harder to hold ‘formal’ assemblies and our Head 
Students have had less opportunities to take on 
that part of their role.  We are endeavouring to   
involve these students more in the assembly     
process and developing (with their input) more 
opportunities for them to lead various aspects of 
our assemblies. 
We hope to have some of our hall back for use    
later this term, so that we can move our                
assemblies back into that space.  We are not yet 
sure if we can provide enough space, but we are 
doing our best! 
 
Buildings 
The work on the buildings that have been moved 
onto the site is progressing, and although they are 
not yet ready we hope to have them in full use by 
the end of this month. That will resolve a lot of our 
congestion issues and will give students and 
teachers some excellent new teaching and  
learning spaces. 
I am sure that most of you have seen the billboard 
at the front of our school.  It shows the concept 
design for the new buildings that will built on the 
area that was previously H Block.  The new  
building will also stretch back to the current Year 
7/8 and Science building.  Before the new learning 
spaces (classrooms) can be built the building  
currently known as Te Kainga will have to be  
demolished.  The current plan is for that to  
happen in early/mid December, which should see 
the new buildings started in January 2020. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Senior Ball 
Next Friday, 17th May, we are holding our school 
ball.  This is always a major interest for our     
senior students at the start of term two, and the 
week leading up to it can always be a little hard 
to engage the attention of our seniors – they have 
other things on their minds.  However, I’m      
looking forward to next Friday night; seeing our 
students and their guests in their finery and     
enjoying themselves socialising and dancing. 
Don’t forget that, like last year, the Ball will be 
held at St Josephs Hall.  Watching the students 
arrive is always a great spectacle, so we hope 
you’ll come along and support them.   
Finally, I am looking forward to another            
productive term full of successes for our           
students. 
 
Tohaina ō painga ki te ao.   
(Share your gifts with the world.) 
Ka kite ano. 
Nga mihi. 
 
Tina Johnson 
Principal 



 
FOR  YOUR  CALENDAR 

May 13-14 Yr 13 Leadership Course 

 17 “Pink Shirt Day” 

 17 Opihi College Senior Ball 

 20 Yr 13 ChCh Tertiary Trip 

 23 Opihi College Open Day 
2pm to 4.30pm 

 24 Nominations close for Board of 
Trustees election for staff and 
parent representatives 

 28 Yr13 Otago Liasion Visit 

 31 SCPSS Skate / Scoot 

 29 BOT Meeting  6.30pm 

June 3 Queens Birthday  
 Statutory Holiday 

 6 Japanese NCEA Day at UC 

 7 Election Day for Board of Trustees 
election for staff and parent 
representatives 

 11 SCPSS Cross Country 

 14 Y10 Japanese Comp  Dunedin 

GEMS  FLORIST 
Ball flowers available: 

Corsage $15    
Buttonhole $12 

 
Contact Gemma: 
Gemsflorist@gmail.com 
On Facebook  
and Instagram  
(Gemma May, florist) 
Phone 021 068 1121 

OPIHI  COLLEGE  SENIOR  BALL 
Friday 17th May 2019 
Families are welcome to attend the Senior Ball 
‘walk ins’ between 8.00 and 8.30pm (no entry will 
be permitted after 8.30pm).  Please note the Ball 
will be held at St Josephs Hall on the corner of   
Denmark and Wilkin Streets again this year, due to 
the construction work on the Opihi College site.     

The Opihi College Trades Academy require 250-
300 old red chimney bricks for a project.  If you 
have any you could donate, please contact Ms Ellis 
or the school office.  We can collect if required. 
Thank you. 



GARDEN  GROUP 
 
The Opihi College Gardening 
Group have been busy harvest-
ing their vegetables, and are  
celebrating a successful crop of 
pumpkins and potatoes.   
 
 
 
Pictured:   
Noah Drake, Ollie Reid, Jemma 
Lyon, Piper-Lee Suddens, Ella 
Ferguson and Charlotte Coles. 



 

 

 

 

 

Opihi College  

Board of Trustees’ Election 

 

 

Nominations are invited for the election of four parent 

representatives to the board of trustees. 

 

A nomination form and a notice calling for            

nominations will be posted to all eligible voters. 

 

You can nominate another person to stand as a   

candidate, or you can nominate yourself. Both parts 

of the form must be signed. 

 

Additional nomination forms can be obtained from 

the school office. 

 

Nominations close at noon on Friday 24 May 2019 

and may be accompanied by a signed candidate 

statement and photograph. 

 

The voting roll is open for inspection at the school 

and can be viewed during normal school hours. 

 

There will also be a list of candidates’ names, as 

they come to hand, for inspection at the school. 

 

Voting closes at noon on Friday 7 June 2019. 

 

 

Signed  

 

Sharyn Patrick 

Returning Officer 








